NEWS FROM THE PRES.

       The election is over, most of the beautiful fall colors are gone, and everyone is getting ready for the holidays.  We have a lot of foreclosed homes in our neighborhood; luckily we have neighbors that keep an eye out, so that these homes are not vandalized.  The result is that many have been sold, and we have acquired new neighbors.  To those of you new to our subdivision, welcome; you are now part of our association.  As a member we ask you to pay $20.00 in yearly dues.  These pay for our lawn service, postage, copying, envelopes, and bank fees.  Pat DeNio, our maintenance chair, Beverly Crosthwaite, our treasurer, and I receive no compensation for the work that we do.  As you already know, our trash pick-up is on Mon.  Please refrain from putting out the trash any earlier than 4P.M. on Sun. Any earlier takes away the curb appeal.  Conversely the trash bins must be put away by Mon. evening.   There have been many times that I have seen trash barrels still by the curb on Wed.

      The new Chase Bank, on the corner of Webster and Southfield Rd., is due to open on Nov.14.  This branch is a little closer than 11 mile and Southfield, so I assume it will be more convenient for people living in this area.  The city has established a hot line for citizens to call in complaints and code violations. The no. is 1-248-796 EYES (3937) you can remain anonymous when calling this no. and it is available 24/7 Code Enforcement will reply to all calls through this system.  I have been asked to mention the amount of speeders and people going through our streets not paying attention to the stop signs.  We had an accident recently, where the driver was unable to turn from 12 mile and landed in a neighbor’s front yard.  Destroying a lot of shrubbery and hitting a tree, which stopped the car form going into the house.  Please obey the traffic laws and keep this area safe, also keep your doors locked.  Especially the one on the side of the house.  There have been a lot of break-ins in Lathrup where the crook just walked into the house by the side door.
      I have become a charter member of the Southfield Lions Club.  So while we are still learning the ropes, I will start collecting old glasses, and participating in collecting donations during white can week.  In my last letter I mentioned that I was going to retire.  As of March 31st. and after 44 years, I have been trying to catch up on my honey do list.  The first thing I did was have my left knee replaced.  I am getting around better and without pain since I finished with therapy.  I hope every one has a good holiday season and comes into the New Year healthy, wealthy, and wise.
Harmen Guenther (President)        Pat DeNio (Maintenance)     Beverly Crosthwaite (Treasurer)

(248)443-2435                                (248)557-0925                      (248)557-9139

harming@aol.com
    Please feel free to contact us with any concerns you have.  Please leave a return phone no. or e-mail address

